NUdiscs – University of Newcastle Ultimate Frisbee Club

Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting

3rd March 2001

Meeting opened: 1:08pm

1. Attendance and apologies

In attendance:

Andrew Pennington
President

Andrew Olennick

Secretary

Sturt Wilson

Treasurer

Jonathan Holmes

Social Co-ordinator

Matthew Kelly

Guest – Previous President

Apologies:

James O’Reilly

Vice-President

Chris Tola


Program Manager, Sports Union

2. Minutes from last meeting

The minutes of the previous meeting were circulated and read. 

It was resolved to accept the minutes of the previous Executive meeting held on November 7th 2000 as a true record.

3. Orientation Week

The President advised the meeting of the activities undertaken by the club during Orientation Week and the first week of semester. These included a stall in the Brennan Room on Wednesday-Friday. The table was manned by Andrew Pennington, Jonathan Holmes, James O’Reilly and Leanne King. Wednesday was a very busy day, with people arriving early. It was estimated that 30-40 people were signed up before the official opening at noon. Overall, the President was very happy with the achievements the club made during Orientation Week, with lots of females now actively interested in ultimate frisbee. Lots of flyers, posters and rules summaries were distributed during the week. The beginner’s night and BBQ was reasonably successful, despite the brief storm that night. 

The Secretary reported that, as at 2nd March, the club had 51 members, with 40 ‘non-members’, i.e. people who have given their contact details and are interested in being kept informed on club activities.

The Social Coordinator commented that not having a demonstration game during Orientation Week was not a hindrance to recruitment. The demo game on the Monday night, and BBQ on Wednesday night during week 1 were very successful, and would have been better without the rain.

Mr Kelly remarked that a demo game during Orientation Week would work best if it was held with demos from other sports.

The President concluded that the format for this year’s Orientation Week recruitment drive was very successful, and should be used again next year. One key point is to promote the BBQ as a learning experience for beginners.

4. Weekly Games

The Secretary raised the question of the structure of weekly games over the coming months.

The President advised the club needs to keep the flexibility in current arrangements. A lot of beginner’s are to be expected over the coming weeks. It was noted that having more experienced female players at games would help in assisting female beginners.

The meeting raised the ideas of beach games and Sunday games. It was decided that, unless a group of people desired to pursue one of these options, no action would be taken until after the IV.

The Treasurer commented that players should be encouraged to bring light and dark shirts, to help with identifying teams. Reminders would be made at games, as well as in phone and email messages.

5. Newcastle IV

The President advised that arrangements had been made for the club to host the first IV for 2001 on the 18th March. There are various questions to be answered, including:

· Who is coming

· Cost of hosting

· Team / individual fees

· What will be supplied (e.g. lunch)

· Registration deadline

· Budget

The President has already placed an advertisement on the AFDA web site, which quotes the registration fee as being $5-10.

At this stage interested universities are:

· Bond (a small possibility)

· Macquarie

· UNSW (possibly 2 teams)

· Sydney

· Wollongong (maybe)

· Newcastle (2 teams)

· Southern Cross (a small possibility)

The Social Coordinator asked, considering that Newcastle will field 2 teams, how experienced players will be split between the teams.

After discussions, the meeting resolved that one team would primarily consist of experienced players, with the second mostly beginners, with a couple of experienced players included.

The President then raised the question of what the club should provide on the day. The meeting resolved to provide a standard ‘Ultimate lunch’ – buns, dips and fruit. The questions then raised were who would organise the food, and how do we buy food in bulk. The person responsible could consult the directors of other tournaments for advice.

The project income for the tournament is:

7 teams of 10 players each

70 x $5 = $350

Action Items:
The President would be responsible for organising the ovals, change rooms, line marking, and marquees.

The Treasurer was responsible for water, ice, and refilling.

The Social Coordinator was responsible for food.

The Secretary would assist the Social Coordinator, as well as organise sunscreen and other items as necessary.

The President advised the messages advertising the tournaments has been posted on the relevant email lists, and advised all executive members to ensure they were subscribed to ultimate-unis and eastern-unis.

The President requested that the suggested car route to the University be revised to use the Jesmond expressway, not Blue Gum Road. The Secretary would resolve this.

4.   Weekly Games

The Secretary reminded the meeting that the club had been requested to move their training session on Wednesday 7th March to Oval #2. The club would advise members in the usual way.

6. AUC 2001

This item was postponed until the end of the meeting.

7. Social Program - 2001

The Secretary advised the meeting of the need to form a schedule of social events. The main motive was for use in discussions with the Union in forming a assistance package for the year.

The Social Coordinator raised concerns about forming a tight schedule for events that may not be held for several months, and requested clarification as to what the Union required.

The Secretary was unable to provide more information and advised that this would have to be discussed with Mark Birmingham from the Union.

Action: The Social Coordinator and Secretary to start discussions with the Union regarding the club’s social program for 2001.

5.   Newcastle IV

The President requested that people give their costings to the Treasurer ASAP.

The Social Coordinator asked whether the club would have sports / soft drinks for sale, as per other tournaments. This would probably be provided.

Action: Social Coordinator to investigate the selling of drinks

8. Internet

The Secretary advised the meeting that he had purchased the Internet domain nudiscs.com on behalf of the club. The domain had been used to establish nudiscs.com and www.nudiscs.com to point to the club web page. Also, email addresses had been established for all executive members, which redirect email to their nominated email account. The addresses are:

· president@nudiscs.com
· vice.president@nudiscs.com
· secretary@nudiscs.com
· treasurer@nudiscs.com
· social@nudiscs.com
Other web addresses and email addresses can be established as necessary. Addresses had already been established for the IV (iv.nudiscs.com) and AUC (auc.nudiscs.com) which point directly to the relevant pages on the club’s web site. Matching TD email addresses had also been established (td.iv@nudiscs.com)

9. Affiliation

NUSA
The President advised that he had been contacted by NUSA regarding the club’s request for affiliation. NUSA had advised that there were 2 criteria still to be met. An meeting of the club was required to accept our constitution and various NUSA rules need to be read out and accepted at the meeting.

Action: President to arrange an SGM to complete these items.

Union
There were still several items the Union required for affiliation:

· Constitution

· Club membership list

· List of social activities for 201

Action: Secretary to complete affiliation with Union.

10. Sports Union

The Secretary advised the meeting of the outcomes of the Sports Union Committee meeting held in November 2000, and the budget allocations to the club by the Sports Union.

Given the increase in interest in the sport, it was resolved to request 24 cones (3 fields) from the Sports Union. This may require an increase in the equipment budget. 

The Secretary advised the meeting the due to one item not being submitted to the Sports Union on time by the previous secretary, the club did not receive any incentive budget ($1000). After a meeting between the Secretary and Sports Union Executive Officer, the club was given an incentive budget of $500.

The issues of uniforms (using incentive budget) and training courses (using NJ Dickinson budget) would be investigated after the IV.

6.   AUC 2001

The President raised the issue of the dates for AUC. The week of 9th-13th July had been allocated, with only 4 of those days required. As the President is one of the organisers of the event, and would be unable to attend the presentation dinner if it were held on the Friday evening, it was resolved to hole the event on the 9th-12th July.

The club’s main role at the moment is to organise the social functions associated with AUC. 

Action: The Secretary and Social Coordinator to commence negotiations with the Union regarding social program for AUC.

The Secretary raised the point that the only immediate issue to be resolved was to issue the first circular. Other duties were unclear, and would require discussions with the Sports Union to establish responsibilities.

Action: The President and Secretary to meet with the Sports Union Program Manager to start work on AUC and Circular 1.

The President advised that he had sent a report to the NSWFDA AGM held late last year regarding the state of ultimate frisbee in Newcastle. The issue of NSWFDA providing funding to AUC was raised.

11. General Business

Nationals

The club plans to send a team to Nationals, held at Manly during Easter.

Action: The Social Coordinator to organise the Nationals team.

Trivia Night 2000:
The President had been contacted by a member who attended the trivia night. She claimed that she had won a prize but had not received the prize.

Mr Kelly advised that she had won a gold pass, and advised the meeting on how to issue the pass.

Action: Social Coordinator to arrange issue of gold pass.

Women’s Co-ordinator:
At the 2000 AGM, the club members indicated a desire to have a female representative on the executive. This could be resoled by appointing a women’s coordinator, to assist the growth of females in the sport. The President believed that this would provide good PR for the club.

League / Newcastle Games:
The President raised briefly the issue of establishing a league in Newcastle. This would be an issue to look at after the IV. He believed that the best strategy would be to have a person outside of the club to organise the league.

Accountability:
The President reminded all executive members that they are accountable to all actins they make. Any actions and decisions to be made by executive members that are outside of their normal duties, or assigned duties (e.g. action items) should be made in consultation with other executive members. 

Next Meeting:
The next meeting is planned for 9am on 23rd March in the Committee Room.

The President thanked Mr Kelly for attending and invited him to attend the next meeting.

Meeting closed: 3:00pm

